energy metals

Cautionary Note Regarding Forward-Looking Statements
This news release contains forward-looking statements and forward-looking information (collectively, "forwardlooking statements") within the meaning of applicable Canadian and U.S. securities legislation, including the
United States Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. All statements, other than statements of historical
fact, included herein including the anticipated business plans and timing of future activities of the Company, are
forward-looking statements. Although the Company believes that such statements are reasonable, it can give no
assurance that such expectations will prove to be correct. Forward-looking statements are typically identified by
words such as: "believes", "will", "expects", "anticipates", "intends", "estimates", "plans", "may", "should",
"potential", "scheduled", or variations of such words and phrases and similar expressions, which, by their nature,

refer to future events or results that may, could, would, might or will occur or be taken or achieved.
Forward-looking statements involve known and unknown risks, uncertainties and other factors which may cause the
actual results, performance or achievements of the Company to differ materially from any future results,
performance or achievements expressed or implied by the forward-looking statements. Such risks and other factors
include, among others, requirements for additional capital, future prices of precious metals, cobalt and copper,
changes in general economic conditions, changes in the financial markets and in the demand and market price for
commodities, other risks of the mining industry, the inability to obtain any necessary governmental and regulatory
approvals, changes in laws, regulations and policies affecting mining operations, hedging practices and currency
fluctuations, as well as those factors discussed under the heading "Risks and Uncertainties" in the Company's most
recent management's discussion and analysis and other filings of the Company with the Canadian Securities
Authorities, copies of which can be found under the Company's profile on the SEDAR website at www.sedar.com.
Readers are cautioned not to place undue reliance on forward-looking statements. Except as otherwise required by
law, the Company undertakes no obligation to update any of the forward-looking information in this news release or
incorporated by reference herein.

